
Earthworks for the detention basin are 
almost completed, despite recent heavy 
rainfall in July.  This month, construction 
crews are continuing to bring in fill 
material and complete earthworks, 
weather and site conditions permitting.

This project is jointly funded by the Queensland 
Government’s South East Queensland  
Community Stimulus Program and Scenic  
Rim Regional Council.  

LATEST UPDATE
We are pleased to say that Telstra’s works at the 
car park entry on Long Road are well underway. 
This essential infrastructure upgrade was carefully 
managed to minimise disruption to pedestrians and 
nearby businesses.

The detention basin works included the battering 
of the of the western wall which is designed to slow 
the flow of water into local waterways. Helping to 
minimise erosion and protect infrastructure and 
ecosystems, this work is nearing completion.

Council is currently using hydro-mulch to help 
suppress dust in the interim.
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UPCOMING WORKS
Council continues to bring in fill material delivered 
via Long Road, Tamborine Mountain, under traffic 
management with appropriate road signage 
to ensure safety throughout the project. This is 
expected to be completed by the end of August, 
subject to favourable weather and site conditions. 

A glimpse of transformation-progress on the 
car park entry is now clearly visible in the image 
above. 

Residents and business owners will experience 
reduced speed limits and traffic detours around 
the work site for access into the proposed car park, 
allowing the construction crews to undertake their 
work safely and efficiently. 

Pedestrian movements will be minimised and 
redirected using traffic controllers and signage. 
Safety measures will be implemented to assist safe 
movements around the work site.

Construction plant and personnel will be active in 
these areas during construction working hours.

Council acknowledges there will be inconvenience 
to local residents, business owners, pedestrians 
and motorists while these works are being 
undertaken. Your patience and understanding is 
appreciated. 

THANK YOU  
FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 As the project progresses, we will  
continue to provide monthly updates. 

We appreciate your patience as construction 
progresses on this major project for our region.

MORE INFORMATION  
ON THE PROJECT
Visit:  Tamborine Mountain Gallery Walk  
Precinct webpage or simply scan the  
QR code in at the top of this page.  
(https://www.scenicrim.qld.gov.au/projects/
tamborine-mountain-gallery-walk-precinct) 

Any enquiries regarding the works should  
be directed to Council on 5540 5111 or by  
email to mail@scenicrim.qld.gov.au  
quoting ‘Tamborine Mountain Gallery  
Walk Construction’.

STAY TUNED FOR FURTHER 
PROJECT UPDATES
Register to Let’s Talk Scenic Rim,  
Council’s community engagement  
platform to receive regular eNewsletters  
straight to your inbox. To register go to:  
https://letstalk.scenicrim.qld.gov.au 
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